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What has been happening across our school? 
 



A message from Mrs Harris our Headteacher:


This half term is flying by! We can’t believe we are only a few weeks away from half term. The children are well in to their topics for this half term and are immersed in their learning.


October brings us Black History month and this year the theme is ‘Saluting our Sisters’. Why not join in with the competition with your children and create a poem or some art work that captures the spirit of Black History month. We would love to see your creations.  





One of our values that we talk a lot with the children about is kindness. We are asking families to exercise this value by bringing in some food or toiletries to add to our Harvest Festival collection, which we will donate to families who need that little bit of extra support at the moment. 





From the start of September until now our whole school attendance is 95%, we are aiming for 96%. Let’s all aim to be in school every day and achieve 96%.








Fairholme Primary School             ‘We believe we can achieve’








News: 22nd September 2023





The children in Nursery are settling into routines well, they have been reading the story of 'Goldilocks and the three bears' and the children have been re-enacting making porridge!





Reception were very excited last week when they had the police visiting them in class to talk about their job and how they keep us and the community safe. As well as explaining to the children what equipment they use, the children were thrilled to be allowed to use some of this equipment too! 








Year 1 have been busy learning about different types of transport from the past and the present. They have produced some super descriptive writing and are now looking forward to making transport models.





As well as becoming mischievous pirates, Year 2, have participated in an acrostic poems' competition for young writers. All children will get a bookmark for participating; and those chosen for publication will receive a certificate of merit. 


So, fingers crossed for them!











In Year 5  in computing, they had great fun making concept maps to help them with their writing. During their work about Anglo-Saxon and Viking kings, they have been trying to decide who was the most powerful. Who do you think was the most powerful and why? 





Year 6 have had a visit in school from Chertsey Museum to help bring their World War 2 learning to life. I was so impressed with how curious the children were about the artefacts and the questions they asked. 








Year 3 The smell of pizzas filled the school last week as Year 3 were making healthy pizzas and talking about healthy food choices. They also have been investigating the human skeleton and learning the names of all the bones in our bodies





Year 4 have been talking about all things poo!  They had a Science workshop all about the digestive system.  They used Weetabix and beans to show how food goes through each part of our digestive system all the way to where the waste products turn into poo and it smelt disgusting!








Question of the week


What five words do you think most describe you?





Get to know our new Assistant Head Teacher, Mrs Mwangi…


Some children interviewed Mrs Mwangi and this is what they found out:


What is your favourite colour? Purple


Do you have any pets? An African Land Snail


What do you like most about Fairholme? How everyone tries to live out our 6 school values


What is your favourite thing to do on a Sunday? Play games with my family or read a good book


Mrs Mwangi teaches in Year 6 two days of the week and is also the member of our senior leadership team who works with Yrs. 1 and 2 and leads Phonics across school.

















Poetry Proudness..!


Last week a group of KS2 children went to a poetry event with Mrs Bhardwaj. We are so proud of their exemplary behaviour and how well they represented our school. 


Several other schools commented on how respectful and polite our children were. 





Can you help us?





Could you run our second-hand uniform shop each Wednesday?


Would you like to come in and do some reading with the children?


Could you help us bring our polytunnel back to life?


Can you help us maintain our wonderful library each week?


Please do come and chat to us!





School Council


As you will be aware one of our 6 values is responsibility. School Council is a great opportunity for children to put this value in to practice. 


Some children from Yrs. 2 to 6 have been elected to be our new school councillors. During their first meeting they conducted themselves brilliantly; they articulated their views clearly and listened to each other well.  


Their first job was to feedback the views of their classmates on the proposed dinner menu for Autumn 2. Mr Harvey our school chef, has made some changes to the new menu to incorporate the children’s requests. 








Thought for the week


Winning doesn’t always mean being first. 





Uniform 


We would like to say a big thank you to all those children who are wearing the correct school uniform every day to school, in line with our school expectations. 


Thank you to families who support us with this. The children look very smart. 





 School Journey


Last week some of our Year 6 children went on their PGL residential trip and had a fantastic time  They enjoyed taking risks, collaborating and developing their independence.


A big thank you to Miss Spencer, Miss Walker and Mrs Mc Glone who made it possible for the children to go on this brilliant trip by organising it and accompanying them.














